TWINNING COMMITTEE FOR CORNWALL
Minutes of General Meeting

Sunday 9th September 2018 at 2.30pm at St Bart’s Church Hall, Church Lane
1. APOLOGIES
Toni Olsson (Restormel), Steve Daniel (Restormel), Andrew Boaden (Saltash)
MEMBERS ATTENDING

Sue Lumley (Callington) [chair], Richard Lumley (Callington), Keith Shaw (Callington), June Thomas (Bodmin French), Nick Warrick (Lostwithiel), Yvonne Byles (St Germans), Jenny Daniel (St Germans), Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix), Margaret George (Truro-Morlaix), Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth), Janet Fincher (Torpoint), Christine Martin (Torpoint), Brian Battye (Newquay), Jenny Bicknell (Newquay), Roger Holmes (Liskeard), Beatrice Kerno (Porthleven)
2. MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

Proposed as a true record by Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix) and seconded by Margaret George (Truro-Morlaix). Accepted unanimously.
3. MATTERS ARISING

None
4. CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence simply consisted of regular internal emails. 
5. CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

Sue commented that Summer was the time when most twinning activities took place and she hoped to hear lots of news of recent visits. Callington had recently travelled to Guipavas and Sue wished to report on how positive Brittany Ferries had been: a young member had hoped to travel under the bursary banner, but unfortunately had been unable to get a passport in time. BF had bent over backwards to extend the deadline for the group booking manifest and had, indeed, refunded the travel costs. Sue urged associations to get in touch with BF if they ever had any problems as they were extremely helpful.
Once again, Sue reminded members present of the need to have sufficient insurance to cover any untoward non-travelers (e.g. due to ill health). The public liability insurance did NOT cover this.
6. TREASURER’S REPORT
Current Account at HSBC

Balance carried forward 14th August



£3,559.30

Income and expenditure since 15th April, 2017

Expenditure

Lottery tickets






£46.00

Hall hire – April 2018





£12.00

Boules







£45.00

Income

Boules Competition





£27.00

Decrease in bank Account since April 15th 2018


£76.00
Keith reminded associations that only affiliation fees would be payable for the next two years. The next payment for public liability insurance would be due by the end of October 2020. It was stressed that other insurances (eg travel and health) would need to be taken out where necessary when travelling as these were NOT covered by the public liability insurance. This is intended to protect officers and members of associations against any untoward claims for accidents and injury following events planned and executed by the association.
Lilian brought up the question of the number of lottery tickets requested. After discussion, it was felt that 3000-4000 might be a better figure for next time (2020) as the extra cost would not be prohibitive. For future reference it was underlined that ticket printing needed to be completed by the April meeting.

7. BOULES COMPETITION

Lilian had been digging and delving into the mystery of the missing trophy There was photographic that it had existed in 2006. Apparently, Ann Ellis (Torpoint) had archives which listed past winners. Christine Martin (Torpoint) would check with her.
The winners for 2018 were:-


Callington – winners

Torpoint – runners-up

Torpoint – plate

Beatrice would get in touch with Truro Parks Department to see about the 2019 event.








ACTION: Beatrice Kerno
8. AGM 2018
Staff at the Penventon Hotel had changed so Beatrice was unable to give details at today’s meeting. She would be talking to the person responsible on Monday 10th September. It was confirmed that the date was available.
It was proposed by Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth) and seconded by Alison Mandeville (Truro-Morlaix) that £18 be the amount payable by each delegate and that any extra would be absorbed by TCC. Passed unanimously.

Offers for giving a mini-talk were received from Callington and Redruth. Suggested two five-minute presentations, each followed by 10 minutes.  Proposed by Beatrice Kerno seconded by Sue Lumley (Callington). Agreed unanimously.
Other associations would be invited to do a similar presentation in future years.
Beatrice suggested Linda Beskeen who could give a talk on “James Hicks – the Genius of Redruth” who was responsible for a number of iconic items across Cornwall. This was proposed by Lilian Polkinghorne (Redruth) and seconded by Margaret George (Truro-Morlaix) and that she should receive traveling expenses, her lunch and a small gift that would be researched by Beatrice. Agreed unanimously. Beatrice would get all information to associations as soon as it was available.

9. BURSARY
Callington had had a failed attempt at providing a candidate this year. Sue reiterated that the Bursary would not disappear, but it would not appear as a regular agenda item. The top age is 25 and the £300 bursary should cover travel expenses, insurance and a gift for the host family. The accommodation should be arranged by the twin town. Beatrice might have a possible candidate. Alison suggested that the candidate should prepare a plan and present it to the relevant association.
10. AOB
None
11. DoNM:
18th November

AGM, Penventon Hotel
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